[image: image1.png]-1




All Saints' Episcopal Church

282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015

Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800
http://allsaintswolcott.ctdiocese.org
PRIESTLY PERUSINGS
I write this on the Tenth Day of Christmas. Those in the secular world this week are wishing each other a Happy New Year, but the Church keeps to a different calendar, following the life of Jesus Christ; our ecclesiastical new year, therefore, began on the first Sunday of Advent. By the time you receive this newsletter, we will have brought to a close the season of the Holy Nativity. Over the past six weeks or so, we have waited more or less patiently for the coming of Christ as the Holy Child of Bethlehem and celebrated his birth and his naming with great festivity. The Feast of the Epiphany on January 6 was celebrated with more festivity, including a visit to the Christ Child from the Three Kings, and when we arrived in church just two days later, Jesus was already 30 years old and presenting himself for Baptism! While the secular calendar is fairly quiet in January, the Church calendar is busy. Over the seven Sundays after Epiphany, we will explore the early ministry of Jesus, beginning with his Baptism and leading up to Ash Wednesday on February 22 and the beginning of Lent. During this time, we will take care of church business in the Annual Meeting of All Saints’ parish, on January 29. At that meeting, reports will be received from the various ministries of the parish, two persons will be elected to the Vestry, and the 2012 budget will be presented. The Parochial Report will be completed and sent in to the Diocese and The Episcopal Church headquarters in New York. It’s a busy time of year for clergy and other Church leaders. As we begin this year of 2012, the war in Iraq is over, but the war in Afghanistan continues; terrorism takes no holidays, and a pervasive poverty continues to dog our footsteps, even though we begin to see a glimmer of an improving national economy. What’s a faithful person to do? I invite you to reflect on words that were delivered by King George VI, in his Christmas message, 1939, when the world was in a state much like we know today:

“I said to the man who stood at the gate of the year, ‘Give me a light that I may tread safely into the unknown.’ And he replied, ‘Go out into the darkness and put your hand into the hand of God. That shall be to you better than light and safer than a known way!’ So I went forth and finding the Hand of God, trod gladly into the night. And He led me toward the hills and the breaking of day in the lone East.”

May the year 2012 be filled for you with healing and blessing, and may we always remember that, though the year began in darkness, the Light of Christ has come to scatter the darkness from before our path and to lead us into joy and peace. 

Faithfully,

Susan+ 
The Annual Meeting of All Saints’ Parish will take place on Sunday, January 29, following the Eucharist.
All Saint’s Woman’s Group      January 2012

First of all a BIG THANK-YOU for all the donations for the Wolcott family in need and the breakfast items for the food pantry!  We were able to purchase grocery store gift cards in the amount of $400.00 for the Wolcott family…we received many thanks from the school superintendent’s office.  All of the breakfast items were brought to the Wolcott Food Pantry.  At this time the pantry is well stocked however the volunteers there predict it will not last.  They will let us know when they need more supplies.  They are also always looking for volunteers---they meet Wednesday evenings.


The next meeting for the woman’s group is 1/19 at 7pm.  We will need to make some decisions about having another retreat as well as get things together for our TEA on March 25.  We are always looking for new ideas so please consider attending the meeting to help our group and our out- reach abilities grow.

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper : Tuesday, February 21  5:00 - 7:00 pm

 

 Kitchen Angels Wanted:

 

Sunday immediately after service the peeling of 30 pounds of potatoes.

Monday night,  February 20, grinding of the corn beef , 9 pounds of onions and the cooked potatoes.

Tuesday,  February 21, at 2:00 pm putting the Hash into the oven.

Tuesday,  February 21, three Chefs, one for cooking pancakes, the second to make pancake batter and the third to cook the fried eggs for the hash.

Kitchen Angels needed for serving and clean up.

 

Church and community event, please send inquiries to dlydem@comcast.net or call 203-8792145.

